
 
Downtown Detroit Painting Scope of Work  

(Prepared: August 14, 2023) 

A selection of decorative poles in Downtown Detroit are due for full repainting. To bid on this project, 
submit a letter describing your approach, with line-item costs, to:  

 
Marie A. Brown, Chief Administrative Officer 

Public Lighting Authority of Detroit 
mbrown@pladetroit.org 

DUE: AUGUST 18, 2023, BY 4PM 
 

Overview of Project 
• Projection of 500 poles to be painted.  
• Type of poles being painted are primarily post tops, decorative teardrops.  
• Poles selected by the PLA shall be fully repainted. 
• Skirts, pole and arms shall be repainted.  
• Street light fixtures / Luminaires shall not be painted. 
• Any 5G/ telecom poles shall not be painted.  
• Only one color of paint shall be used, RAL6008 Brown Green “Detroit Green.”  
• The PLA shall supply the paint RAL6008 Brown Green.  

 
Workflow  

• PLA will pass out all jobs, through work orders managed through PLA’s asset management system. 
• Contactor and crew shall provide a daily update / logging count of poles prepped, painted, and other work 

performed.  
• The PLA shall provide a point of contact for the contractor to coordinate with.  
• If any parts of a pole are found to be damaged, such as skirt or cover, please notify the PLA point of contact. 

 
Prep work 

• Remove any debris around pole.  
• Prepare poles for repainting: remove all tape, posters, stickers, graffiti, any residue to ensure pole is clean and 

smooth.  
• Remove any loose paint and rust, sand to ensure pole is smooth. 

 
Painting 

• Paint poles with 1 layer of, RAL6008 Brown Green “Detroit Green”  
• All paint shall be brushed / rolled on, no paint sprayers.  
• When painting cover/tape off surfaces and attachments such as cement, bricks, street signs, traffic signals, 

cameras and GFCI plugs, to ensure paint doesn’t get on them.  
• If crew moves onto the next pole, the previous pole if paint is still wet shall have “wet Paint” signs affixed. 
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